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Expert touch tips a modern sensibility
The house at 11 Yuk Sau Street brings back childhood memories as it is not far from where I grew up in Happy Valley.
Built around 1930, the three-story structure has art deco features, detailed balconies and an arched window, among other decorative features. The site on which it sits was probably originally part of a longer terrace.
The Antiquities and Monuments Office's designation for the building is Grade III, which is the lowest level, essentially meaning it is not protected from redevelopment.
As we all know, a lot of buildings like this are under threat. However, there are promising signs that the owners of 11 Yuk Sau Street are aware of its heritage value and may consider preserving the premises.
The owners recently hired an environmental and sustainability consultant to hold focus group sessions among architects, planners and others to discuss the heritage value and community aspirations for the building.
It is not often that owners want local experts to get involved in deciding what to do with a property.
I know nothing about the owners' background, or what led them to think about safeguarding their piece of heritage. All too often in the SAR, old buildings are seen simply as opportunities to make people a lot of money through demolition and redevelopment. If these particular owners decide on preservation, it will set an extremely good example.
As I understand it, the building is still in good shape. The ground floor was, until fairly recently, a restaurant.
If the building is preserved and used, it could be the setting for another generation's childhood memories too.
